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30 September 2016

Following a quality review it has been identified that the methodology used to estimate elements of purchased 
software within gross fixed capital formation (GFCF) has led to some double counting from 1997 onwards. When 
this issue is amended in The Blue Book 2017 it will reduce the level of GFCF across the period by around 1.1% 
per year. The average impact on quarter-on-quarter GFCF growth is negative 0.02% and the average impact on 
quarter-on-quarter GDP growth is 0.00%.

https://www.statisticsauthority.gov.uk/national-statistician/types-of-official-statistics/
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1 . Households and non-profit institutions serving 
households

The household sector covers both consumers and producers. Households as consumers is made up of groups of 
people sharing the same living accommodation who share some or all of their income and collectively consume 
certain types of goods and services, such as food, electricity or housing. This sector also includes the self-
employed who are treated as producers. A smaller group of units within the household sector is made up of those 
living permanently in institutions with little economic autonomy, such as prison populations and members of 
religious orders living in monasteries.

Non-profit institutions serving households (NPISH) are institutions that:

provide goods and services, either free or below the market prices

mainly derive their income from grants and donations

are not controlled by government

In the UK the NPISH sector includes:

most charities

trade unions

religious organisations

political parties

the majority of universities

The United Kingdom National Accounts: The Blue Book 2016 presents combined estimates for the household 
and NPISH sectors.

Further information on sector classifications and classification decisions can be found in National accounts 
 on our website.classifications

http://www.ons.gov.uk/ons/guide-method/classifications/na-classifications/index.html
http://www.ons.gov.uk/ons/guide-method/classifications/na-classifications/index.html
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